
• Registrations can be made online at wvrd.recdesk.com, by phone (603) 236-4695 or 
by email to wvrdcamps@watervillevalley.org or recdirector@watervillevalley.org. 
Participants will not be considered registered for a program until payment is made in 
full. No exceptions. 

• WVRD will not hold spots in any program based on inquiry. If you inquire about a 
program please know that the roster may fill before you have registered with 
payment. 

• Participants must be of appropriate age on or before the start date of the program 
they are registering for. 

• Registrants must be present at the program start time in order to participate unless 
other approved arrangements have been made with WVRD. Spots may be given 
away to waitlisted participants after 15 minutes without notice. 

• All programs require a minimum and/or maximum number of participants to operate. 
If a program is full participants will be placed on a waitlist in the order received. If a 
program does not meet the minimum number of participants WVRD reserves the 
right to cancel the program and a full refund will be made.  

• Pre-registration is recommended and encouraged. If you would like to attend, please 
register early. Programs are often cancelled due to low enrollment 24 hours in 
advance of program.  
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